Approved Planning Commission Meeting Minutes

October 3, 2023

NORTH EAST PLANNING COMMISSION

 106 South Main Street, North East, Maryland  21901

Tuesday, October 3, 2023
7:00 P.M.

Chairman Mark Dobbins called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.  Present included Commissioner Hilary Crothers, and members Judy Duffy and Calvin Wilson. Also present was Betsy Vennell, Director of Planning, Chris Mink, Town Engineer and Lisa Rhoades, Planning and Zoning Assistant. Melissa Cook-Mackenzie, Town Administrator was absent from the meeting.
-MINUTES-

August 8, 2023
Ms. Duffy made a motion to accept the August 8, 2023 Planning Commission meeting minutes as presented. Mr. Wilson seconded the motion and the motion was approved by all.
September 5, 2023
Ms. Duffy made a motion to accept the September 5, 2023 Planning Commission meeting minutes, as presented. Mr. Wilson seconded the motion. The motion was also approved by Chairman Dobbins.  Ms. Crothers abstained as she did not attend the September 5, 2023 meeting. 
    
-OLD BUSINESS-
None.
-NEW BUSINESS-
1. North East United Methodist Church Cemetery-Modified Final Site Plan: Modified Site Plan-Final is being reviewed for the purpose of installing columbarium niches, sidewalk and parking spaces at the North East United Methodist Episcopal Cemetery, 101 Cemetery Road, North East, Maryland. Property Owner: Trustees of North East Methodist Episcopal Church, P.O. Box 522, North East, Maryland. Applicant, Site Studios, Incorporated. Also found on Tax Map 031C; Parcel 544. Zoning District: “R-1” Single Family Residential
Brian Morgan, Site Studios, PO Box 682, North East, Maryland and Charles Luck, President of the North East United Methodist Church Cemetery, North East, Maryland presented the site plan.
Mr. Morgan stated the comments from Mr. Mink’s letter, dated August 25, 2023, regarding the Preliminary site plan have been addressed.  Mr. Morgan briefly stated that notes have been added to the plan as requested.  Mr. Morgan also reported that he has received a copy of the Town Engineer’s comment letter dated September 20, 2023, where Mr. Mink stated that the site plan is acceptable.  
Mrs. Vennell inquired what the time frame for the future phases of construction will be, as noted on the site plan.  Mr. Morgan replied within the next 10 years, depending on how well the first columbarium niches sell.  Mr. Morgan stated that it is expected that the proposed columbarium niches will be appealing to buyers and they will sell accordingly.  Mrs. Vennell inquired if there were any approvals required from any Cecil County agencies such as Sediment and Erosion. Mr. Morgan replied there were no other agency approvals were required.  Mrs. Vennell clarified, that Mr. Morgan’s intent in adding the proposed future columbaria to the site plan, was that they would not be required to come back before the Planning Commission prior to applying for the Construction Authorizations.  Mr. Morgan concurred, that was the intent of showing the future columbaria on the Final Modified Site Plan.
Ms. Duffy made a motion to approve the North East United Methodist Cemetery Final Modified Site Plan for the purpose of installing columbarium niches, sidewalk and parking spaces at the North East United Methodist Cemetery.  Ms. Crothers seconded the motion and the motion was approved by all.
Maryland Transportation Plan Letter

Mrs. Vennell presented a draft Maryland Transportation Plan letter to the Planning Commission with the priority list specific to North East. The draft letter had previously been reviewed and edited by Mrs. Cook-MacKenzie, removing some of the items which were on the 2022 priority letter because the Town had independently worked with the District Two State Highway Office and these items had been independently resolved.  
Mrs. Vennell reported that in January 2023 the Cecil County Economic Development Department had requested and received a copy of the 2022 Transportation Plan priority requests to forward to the County to include when they submitted their requests.  The Town recently learned that the 2022 Town priority requests were not included in the county’s letter to the State of Maryland Department of Transportation. Therefore, the Town desires to send an independent letter to Maryland Department of Transportation in preparation of their Annual Tour, which will be conducted on October 31, 2023.  

Ms. Duffy stated she would like the letter to include traffic calming measures to be added to the priority list, specifically, on Mauldin Avenue, Thomas Avenue and Cecil Avenue. Ms. Duffy reported that vehicles increase speed as they go past Thomas Avenue and continue to increase in speed until they reach Cecil Avenue.  
Ms. Vennell recalled to the Planning Commission that when WILMAPCO assisted the Town last year with the Transportation chapter of the North East Comprehensive Plan, there was a presentation of several types of traffic calming ideas, including street painting, which WILMAPCO reported has proven effective.  

Commissioner Crothers reported that there have been two speed detector sign boards recently ordered, one semi-permanent speed detector and one relocatable speed detector. Commissioner Crothers believes one speed detector was to be placed on Mauldin Avenue and the other one would be placed on Cecil Avenue.
The Planning Commission concurred that even though the portable signs are on order, they concurred they would still like Ms. Duffy’s request part of the priority letter. 
Chairman Dobbins reported that he had heard about the Marc train service coming to Elkton. Mrs. Vennell commented that Elkton has received funding for 30% of the design of the MARC train rail service station.  Mrs. Vennell pointed out that rail service item is still on the Town of North East Maryland Transportation Plan list. 
-MISCELLANEOUS-
Ms. Duffy inquired about the Belvedere ramp progress.  Mrs. Vennell commented that the project has funding, they are beginning the design/build for this project.  The Planning Commission was pleased to hear that due to the amount of tractor trailer traffic in the area.

-REPORTS-

None.
-COMMENTS FROM THE PUBLIC-

There were no comments from the public. 
-NEXT MEETING-

The next Planning Commission meeting has been rescheduled from November 7, 2023 to November 14, 2023.  The items tentatively on the agenda include:
1. NE Commerce Center Lot 3 &4 – Preliminary Site Plan, Landscape Plan and Lighting Plan 
2. North East Preserve – Recommendation to the Mayor and Commissioners  
Future projects which the Planning Office is working with Developers include the North East Commerce Center Lot 7B, Lums Road, North East.  A potential re-subdivision of North East Isles Lots 98, 99, 100 to amend it from three building lots to one building lot. 

-ADJOURNMENT-
With no further business, Ms. Duffy made a motion to adjourn at 7:37 P.M. Mr. Wilson seconded the motion and the motion was approved by all.
Respectfully submitted:



Attest:

Lisa Rhoades



          
Mark Dobbins
Planning and Zoning Assistant 


Chairman
APPROVED

November 14, 2023
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